
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 FEBRUARY 2016 NEWSLETTER 

 

Oshkosh Auxiliary Police meeting, Wednesday February 10, 2016, 6:00 PM at the Oshkosh Police Department. 

 

EVENTS SCHEDULED FOR FEBRUARY & MARCH 

 (Oshkosh, Wisconsin’s Event City) 

 

February 13,  Saturday Snowflake Shuffle 5K    9:30 AM – 11:00 AM   2-3 APO’s 

Feb. 18-19, Thur-Fri Special Olympics Polar Plunge (Security) 10:00 PM – 6:00 AM   2 ea. Shift 

Feb. 19-20, Fri-Sat Special Olympics Polar Plunge (Security) 4:00 PM – 6:00 AM   2 ea. Shift 

February 20, Saturday Special Olympics Polar Plunge (Traffic)  8:00 AM – 4:00 PM   6 ea. Shift 

Feb. 24-25, Wed-Thur Battle on Bago (Security)    10:00 PM – 6:00 AM   2 ea. Shift 

Feb. 25-26, Thur-Fri Battle on Bago (Security)    10:00 PM – 6:00 AM   2 ea. Shift 

February 26, Friday  Battle on Bago (Traffic & Security – FishFry)  4:00 PM – 10:00 PM   6 ea. Shift 

Feb. 26-27, Fri-Sat Battle on Bago (Security)    10:00 PM – 6:00 AM   2 ea. Shift 

February 27, Saturday Battle on Bago (Traffic & Security)   6:00 AM – 6:00 PM   10 ea. Shift 

Feb. 27-28, Sat-Sun Battle on Bago (Security)    6:00 PM – 6:00 AM   2 ea. Shift 

March 5, Saturday EAA Hops & Props     4:00 PM – 8:00 PM   4-8 APO’s 

March 12, Saturday Shamrock Shuffle     9:30 AM – 11:30 AM   4-6 APO’s 

March 19, Saturday St. Patty’s Day Parade    5:30 PM – 8:00 PM   4-8 APO’s 
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City of Oshkosh 
Auxiliary Police 
420 Jackson Street 
P.O. Box 1130 
Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54903-1130 

We will be taking new individual pictures at our February Meeting. These pictures will be used for 

display on the Auxiliary Police Volunteers photo wall outside the Erickson Meeting Room. 

All Auxiliary Officers are encouraged to attend the February meeting. 

Uniform of the day will be: 

 Long sleeve uniform shirt, with necktie if you were issued one. 

 Brass cleaned and polished. 

 Name tag attached above the right hand pocket seam. 

 Whistle lanyard 

 Uniform trousers 

 No duty belt 

 

Individual Member Pictures: 

 

 

Personnel: 

 Congratulations to Jake Wallner and Eddie Wick! 

 Both Jake and Eddie have been hired by the Department as CSO’s. The experience they’ve gained as 

Auxiliary Officer’s has assisted them in being selected to fill the open Community Service Officer 

positions; another step in their law enforcement career goals. 

Jake and Eddie will remain with the Unit and be able to work details as their CSO schedule allows. 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
               

 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to Adam Lewis!  

Adam has recently accepted a position with the State of Wisconsin Department of Corrections as a Correctional 

Officer. Adam is currently attending the Correctional Department Academy, Fox Lakes Corrections, Kolb Training 

Center.  

 

Oshkosh Auxiliary Police Meeting Minutes Jan. 13, 2016 
 

Meeting was held in the OPD training room with 20 officers attending. 

 

New officers were introduced. Welcome to Maxine Yang, Fred Jaen II and Trent Gilbert-Roeder.  

 

Training was presented by Lt. Schouten reviewing his video on use of our digital radios,  by Lt. O'Bright reviewing 

his video on fueling our vehicles and by Deputy Chief Footit on the use of the manual guard rails on ramps to I 41.  

 

Details were presented and officers signed up to work them. 

 

Congratulations to OAP Officer Jake Wallner on his becoming an OPD CSO.  

 

Election season is here and could mean candidates might be visiting Oshkosh. If so, our unit might be asked to 

provide some traffic direction/security. 

 

OPD Chief Smith will be meeting with us as his schedule permits.  

 

Thank you to OPD Officer Derenne for the treat.  

 

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by 

Sgt. Mary Knudsen, Unit Secretary  
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Fred Jaen 
Squad C 

Badge # 29 

Fred moved to Wisconsin from New York where he spent 

3 Years as an Auxiliary Police Officer for Precinct 107.  

He enjoys target practice for fun and is currently looking 

for employment.  He is looking to get involved in the 

community.  Fred is very eager to work a lot of 

assignments overnight details. 

 

We are happy to announce two new Auxiliary Officers joining our Unit. 

 

 

Personnel: 

 

Trent Gilbert-Roeder 
Squad B 

Badge # 30 

Trent is a Criminal Justice Student at UWO.   

He enjoys weight - lifting and sports.   

Trent is employed at the GAP Outlet.   

 

 



 

Oshkosh Auxiliary Police Ranking Staff Meeting Minutes Jan. 20, 2016 
 

Meeting was held in the Erickson Room with Chief Suess, Deputy Chief Footit, Capt. Youngbauer, Capt. Gutche, 

Lt. Schouten, Lt. Oestreich, Lt. O'Bright, Sgt. Knudsen and Sgt. Welch attending. Capt. Schroeder and Sgt. Winkler 

were excused. 

 

Chief Suess met with OPD Chief Smith and presented an overview of our unit. When Chief Smith's schedule 

permits, he will be attending one of our unit meetings.  

 

Details from 2015 were reviewed.  

 

February meeting scheduled to meet at the Law Enforcement Center in Appleton. Capt. Gutche will talk with OPD 

Sgt. Harris about a possible reschedule time incase the weather would be an issue. 

 

Sgts Knudsen and Welch presented the revised proposed Rules and Regulations. They will be made available to the 

officers for review, discussion and approval.  

 

Garage update noted that the unit has completely moved all vehicles and equipment out of the Osborn garage and 

now occupy the 3rd St. garage. Access to that garage will be arranged by Deputy Chief Footit.  

 

A discussion on should any health conditions of officers be made known to the appropriate unit personnel incase 

something would happen was presented . Information on this will be in the newsletter and discussed for 

consideration at our unit meeting. 

 

The display board could use some updated pictures. Pictures can be submitted to Chief Suess.  

 

Meeting adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sgt. Mary Knudsen, Unit Secretary  
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Next Ranking Officer Meeting:  
March 16, 2016. 5:00 PM – Oshkosh Police Department, Erickson Meeting Room  

 

Next General Meeting:  
March 9, 2016. 6:00 PM – Oshkosh Police Department Training Room 

A Reminder…. 
 

From time-to-time we’ve been made aware of some of our members specific health situations, allergies etc. 

You are not required to provide this information to us, but we encourage anyone who may have a specific 

situation to advise your Squad Captain. If you have an episode while working a detail, the more information 

we have about your specific condition, the faster we’ll be able to get you the help you need. 

 


